PEAK PARK PARISHES FORUM	

DRAFT Minutes of Management Committee meeting, held at 2pm on 11 March 2025 at Aldern House, Bakewell
Present: 				Guest:
M Beer					S Batterbee (observer), not after minute 25/22
P Brady
J Collins (chair)
P Downing
L Granger 
P Silley
M Stevenson
T Walton
P Leppard (Secretary)
	
25/12	Apologies for absence 
Received from P Cooper and W Hanley.  

25/13	Minutes of meeting, 21 January 
These were approved as a correct record.

25/14	PDNPA Nature Recovery Plan
	While noting that the master Nature Recovery Plans are those produced by the relevant
County (or unitary) authorities, it was decided to bring PDNPA’s Plan to the attention of 
member parishes as a helpful resource. 				                   Action: Secretary 

25/15 	University of Sheffield project Promoting fair and effective stakeholder engagement 
with environmental policy and decision-making in National Parks
It was agreed to register an interest in participating in this project.              Action: Secretary

26/16	Tourist behaviour in the Peak District
	A recent spate of complaints about numbers of visitors and their behaviours had received 
appreciable media coverage. It was agreed that PPPF will write to High Peak, Derbyshire
Dales and Staffordshire Moorlands MPs to add our voice to those concerns, and also to
PDNPA’s Chief Executive to enquire what evidence is now being collected in order to make
an evidence-cased case to other parties for action and/or funding. 	        Action: Secretary 
					        		         
25/17	PDNPA governance-reform recommendations to DEFRA
It was agreed to ask PDNPA’s Chief Executive for a copy of his correspondence to DEFRA on this topic. 									        Action: Secretary
It was also noted that MHCLG has announced an intention to limit the role of Planning Committees in the Planning process.

25/18	Revised PDNPA Local Plan
	PDNPA’s recent Call for Sites, as part of developing the new Local Plan, was discussed. It 
was agreed to remind member parishes of the possible advantages to them of (i) having
appropriate land designated as Village Green or Common Land, (ii) registering with the Land
Registry any unregistered Parish-owned land and (iii) designating land as Local Green Space 
when writing a Neighbourhood Plan. 					        Action: Secretary

25/19 	Local Access Forum (LAF) update
	M Beer advised that Severn Trent has advised the LAF that it intends to introduce open-water 
swimming events at some of its reservoirs. 

25/20	Secretary’s report
The Secretary had circulated this prior to the meeting, and it was noted. He commented that this year’s subscription renewals will be based, for the first time, on now-released 2021 Census data re parish population sizes. 
25/21	Finance
a. The Forum’s year-to-date financial position was noted.
b. It was agreed to approve a payment of £99.04 to the Secretary.

25/22	Date of next meeting
	It was agreed that this will be on Tue 13 May at 1400 at Aldern House.   

25/23 	Recruitment of a new PPPF Secretary
	Following a recent interview, it was agreed to appoint Sarah Batterbee as PPPF Secretary
with effect from 1 April, and that the current Secretary will write to her accordingly. 
        Action: Secretary 

25/24 	The outgoing Secretary, Peter Leppard, was thanked for his 6 years in the role. 

The meeting closed at 3.45pm.
